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KALC COMMUNITY AWARD 
 

The Sellindge Pop In has been awarded the KALC 

Community Award 2017 at the Annual Sellindge Parish 

Assembly held on Tuesday May 16
th
. 

The Award was presented by our local Shepway District 

Councillor Jenny Hollingsbee to Michael Garrod who 

accepted the award on behalf of the volunteers who run 

the Pop In which is open from 9am to Noon on Monday 

and Wednesday and Tuesdays from 9am to 3pm. 

The KALC Community Awards are awarded yearly and 

supported by The High Sheriff of Kent, Chairman of Kent 

County Council and the Mayor of Medway. 

In the January issue of the Sellindge Village News, the 

Parish Council asked for nominations for the award. 

 

GENERAL ELECTIONS THURSDAY JUNE 8
th

 2017  
 

The Polling Station for the village is the Durling Hall, and polling is from 7am to 10pm (07.00 – 22.00) 

There is 1 position, so you may only vote for one candidate.  The Candidates are – 
 

Beaumont Lynne – Liberal Democrats Collins Damian – Conservative  Davison, Laura – Labour  

Plumstead, David – Independent  Priestley Stephen – UKIP  Slade, Naomi - Independant 
 

Whybrow, Martin – The Green Party        The result of the Poll will be published in the July edition. 
 

RESULT OF KCC ELECTION HELD THURSDAY MAY 4
th

 2017 
 

Susan Carey – Conservative – 2706 Elected. Stephen Priestley – UKIP – 639.  
  

Karan White – The Green Party 616. Ross Clark – Liberal Democrats 515. Aaron Roche – Labour 513. 
 

Therefore Susan Carey was re-elected as the KCC Councillor for the Elham Division.   
 

AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR 
 

Saturday June 10
th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – starts 12 Noon. (Weather permitting). 

 

1
st
 SELLINDGE SCOUT GROUP 

 

The 1
st
 Sellindge Scout Group consists of 3 sections, Beavers, Cubs and Scouts, catering for boys and girls from the 

ages of 6 – 15 years. 

We are holding an open day on Sunday June 4
th

 from 11am – 3pm at Sellindge Village Hall.  

This will be an opportunity to come along and find out about Scouting and what we do and for you to have a go at 

some activities.  You do not need to stay for the whole day just pop in and stay as long as you wish.  

There is no charge for this event. 

We have been selected by the Co-op as one of the charities to receive support from their Local Community Fund.  

If you have a Co-op membership card please go online and choose us.  

We are a voluntary organisation run solely by volunteers who need your support to raise much needed funds to enable 

us to provide quality activities for our members. 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – JUNE 3
rd

 2017 
 

9am (9.00) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday July 1
st
 2017.  

 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  
 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge    www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk  
 

Your Council met on 9
th
 May for their Annual Council Meeting and Stanley Bull was re-elected as Chairman for the 

coming year; with Nigel Fursdon as Vice chairman.  
 

Below are the members of the various committees: 
 

Name of committee Names of members 

Planning 1. Mr N Fursdon 

2. Mr M Pullen 

3. Mrs J Tritton 

4. Mr S Bull 

Finance & General Purposes 1. Mr C Mason 

2. Mrs J Varrier-Smith 

3. Mrs J Tritton 

4. Mr N Fursdon 

Staffing & Complaints 1. Mrs J Tritton 

2. Mr C Mason 

3. Mr N Fursdon 
 

Also the following representatives were agreed to either attend meetings to represent your Parish Council at outside 

events, other organisations within the parish and to start up the Speed Watch again: 
 

Representative for: Name of Councillor(s) 

Kent Association of Local Council Mr C Mason 

Mrs J Varrier-Smith 

Mr N Fursdon 

Mr M Pullen 

Village Hall Mr S Bull 

Sports & Social Club Mrs J Varrier-Smith 

Speed watch Organiser Mrs J Varrier-Smith and the Clerk 
 

Cllr Hollingsbee reported that the new sign to direct people in the Whitehall Way area have been erected. 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey will be writing more on their actions and observation elsewhere in the Newsletter. 

The uneven pavement was reported to the Council and this will be added to Highways via their interactive portal to 

see if this can be repaired. 

Also in May the Annual Assembly took place a week later (May 16
th
), for the few who did attend, there was 

information regarding the Scouts Open Day at the Village on Sunday June 4
th
.  

So if you have youngsters who are interested in joining come and find out 

more and allow them to enjoy some of the activities that are taking place both 

in the hall and in car park.  

Your Parish Council also had a slide show showing historical maps of 

Sellindge from 1940 to 2013 and also some pictures that had been received; 

these pictures were taken of a tea party held, I think, at an event of Sellindge 

British Legion, Nigel will be placing one of them in the Newsletter. 

Dog poop bags was on hand to collect, plus the Queens Medal to 

commemorate her 90 Birthday was available to purchase for £1.50.  Your 

Council still has some of these remaining so do contact the Parish Council 

office if you would like to buy any. 

During the evening the KALC Community Award was presented to Michael 

Garrod on Behalf of the Pop In; the certificate had been supported by the High 

Sheriff of Kent, Chairman Kent County Council and the Mayor of Medway.  

The award is being placed in the Village Hall.   

Your Council ensured that those who attended were able to enjoy a cup of tea 

or coffee or even a glass of wine with a small finger buffet. 

Your next Parish Council Meeting will be on June 13
th
 in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm so do come along. 

  

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
Venue for June 2017 – The Woolpack, Smeeth on Wednesday 28

th
. 12 Noon for 12.30pm.    

Let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 21
st
 if you will be attending the Luncheon. 

 

 

THE GET TOGETHER CLUB 
We meet in the Durling Hall the 2nd Wednesday of each month from 2pm to 4 pm. New members welcome.  

Come along for a cup of tea and a chat and meet the members of all ages who will welcome you.  

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

We are pleased to report that the councillors on the Planning and Licensing Committee accepted the planning officers’ 

recommendation to refuse planning permission for the Lorry Park at Otterpool Quarry opposite the Airport Café.   

The grounds for refusal were objections raised by Kent Highways.  It was agreed that an enforcement notice be served 

requiring the unlawful use of the land as a lorry park to cease and the unlawful buildings and structures associated 

with the use to be removed.  The stop notice was served on May 11
th
 2017 with 14 days to conform.  Initially, this may 

cause issues with increased lorries looking for somewhere to park but Enforcement Officers will keep a regular check 

on this situation and over time, lorries will know to use the M20 and not the A20/B2068 as a through route.  (A further 

retrospective application for a change of use of the Airport Café to include a lorry park, two portacabins for toilet 

facilities and an extension of the existing parking area is due to be heard on May 30
th
.) 

With regard to the proposed Highways England Lorry Holding Area, Shepway District Council has just been notified 

that because of the General Election, the hearing for the Judicial Review will be delayed - at least until October, 

unfortunately causing more uncertainty for local people. 

The County Council Election and now the General Election has meant that the dates for the latest round of Otterpool 

Park Community Engagement sessions had to be postponed.  The new dates are: 
 

Thursday June 22
nd

    2pm-5pm  Tin Tabernacle, Hythe.  presentation at 3pm 
 

                                       7pm-9pm  Lympne Village Hall           presentation at 7:30pm 
 

Friday June 23
rd

  10am-12 Noon    The MACH, Station Road, New Romney      presentation at 10:30am 
 

                                          2pm-5pm         Sellindge Social Club         presentation at 3pm 
 

Saturday 24
th
 June           10am-2pm       Folkestone Library.  presentations at 10:30am & 12:30pm 

 

The Shepway website also has the Stage 1 Feasibility and Capacity Study for the Otterpool Park area - at 246 pages is 

long read but it includes a summary, the whole document contains much of the detail people have been waiting to see. 

Jenny attended the Sellindge Primary School Governors’ and the Playing Fields Meetings and both of us were at the 

Monthly Parish Meeting on 9 May and the Sellindge Annual Meeting on 16 May where Jenny presented Michael 

Garrod with a certificate from KALC (Kent Association for Local Councils) for the work of the ‘Pop In group’.  

Congratulations to all concerned.   Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your District Councillors 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon 

             Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week 3.30pm. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 

Tuesday 13
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm  

The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 

Tuesday 13
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date’ 

Tuesday 26
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

 

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR APRIL 2017 
 

Minimum temp. -3.0°Thur.30th.                              Mean night temp.3.61 °C 
 

               Maximum temp. 21.0°Sun.9th..                               Mean day temp.  12.24°C 
 

April dawned with cloud cover but sunshine in the afternoon and was promptly followed by a foggy night.  The 

following day was cloudy with breaks and a little sunshine once again followed by fog during the night.  The first rain 

was recorded on the night 3
rd

- 4
th 

but only 0.508mm (0.02in).  There were only 5 days on which rain was recorded 

during the month the total being 6.223mm (0.245in) 17% of the April average.  Temperatures were near normal for 

the month in-spite of the very low sunshine hours.  There were only two frosts recorded, the lowest being -3.0° on 

Thursday 20
th
 which caused considerable damage locally. 

 
   

               

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk


SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The next meeting of the Gardeners will be on Wednesday June 21
st
 2017 in the Durling Hall 7.15pm for 7.30pm.      

Mrs T Page – Ikebana Japanese Flower arranging. New members are always most welcome. 
 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

Nearly 5,000 people voted in our Elham Valley division (which includes Sellindge) and I received 54% of the vote (up 

from 44% from the previous County Council elections in 2013).  My vote was 2706 with a majority of 2067.  The rest 

of the votes were spread fairly evenly among the rest of the candidates. Turnout was slightly up at 36% (compared to 

35% last time) and this was higher than the average turnout of 32% across Kent.  I thank everyone who voted for me 

and those who helped with my campaign.  I promise to do my best for everyone in the division. 

For Kent as a whole the Conservatives had 50% of the vote and won 67 of the 81 seats.  Labour won 20% of the votes 

but only 5 seats and lost all their sitting councillors.  The Liberal Democrats won 14% of the vote and kept the same 

number of councillors (7) and now become the official opposition.  UKIP lost all the 16 seats they won four years ago. 

The boundary review makes direct comparisons difficult but in the Shepway area the Conservatives won 43% of the 

votes (up 10% from the 2013 election) and five seats and the Greens won 15% of the vote and one seat.  All the results 

are available on the KCC website. 

At the start of a four year term all the newly elected councillors must undergo security checks and submit a variety of 

forms required by law.  We are also given briefings on our responsibilities especially those concerning our role as 

corporate parents to the children in care.  We are allocated committees or special responsibilities and I am pleased to 

be appointed KCC’s Cabinet Member for Customers, Communications and Performance which includes responsibility 

for (among other things) our website, internal and external communications, performance monitoring, risk 

management and audit.   

There have been two important Government announcements since I last made a report to you.  The site for the Lower 

Thames Crossing was announced - a decision that the County Council has been pressing to be made for the last 15 

years.  The Lower Thames Crossing will be a tunnel (less subject to weather disruption than a bridge) linking the A2 

east of Gravesend in Kent and Tilbury on the Essex side of the Thames.  Nearly 47,000 people responded to the public 

consultation on the Lower Thames crossing and this was the route supported by the majority.   

The benefits to our area are significant.  At present, most of the traffic to and from the Channel ports goes on the M20 

because it is the quickest route.  The Lower Thames crossing will offer a faster route for traffic between Dover and the 

Midlands which is where most of the HGV traffic is bound. This will relieve pressure on our roads by dividing the 

traffic between the two routes.  Such a project will take many years to deliver but it is at last on the way. 

The other piece of good news was the extra £2bn allocated by the Government for adult social services over the next 

three years.  Kent’s share of this is £26m this year (£52m in total over three years) which is a significant increase to 

our £364m annual social care budget.  We will be debating how best to use the extra funds at our first full council 

meeting on 25 May which will be webcast if you want to watch. 
 

STRAWBERRY TEAS 
 

Join us for our annual Strawberry Teas on Sunday 11th June from 2pm at St. Mary's Church, Sellindge, to raise money 

towards the ongoing upkeep of the church. 

Come and enjoy homemade scones and cakes, fresh strawberries and teas and coffees.   

There will also be a raffle with prizes including vouchers from Puddle Ducks Swim School, Granary Spa and Imagine 

Play Centre. 

We look forward to seeing you there.  For more information, please visit www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge   
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB -   www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   01303 812 437 
 

The afternoon Boot Fairs will be starting on Saturday June 10
th
 

The costs are £5 per boot – No Booking is required – Set Up at 11.00am - No entry will be allowed before this time 

The public are requested not to arrive before 12.00 midday – Refreshments & Toilets are in the Clubhouse 

Free Car Parking and Entry – Homemade Cake Stall in the Clubhouse – Other food and beverages in the Clubhouse  

Food menu including pizza takeaway on Thurs, Fri & Sat from 5pm.  Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required).  
 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Services for June 2017 
 

Sunday   7
th
 June – 11.00 am  Celebration Praise – Village Hall 

Sunday 18
th
 June – 11.00 am  Party Praise with Baptism - Sellindge Church 

Sunday 25
th
 May – 10.00 am  Holy Communion joint service with Brabourne at St Mary’s Sellindge.  

Sunday   2
nd

 July – 11.00 am  Celebration Praise Village Hall. 
 

‘On 17
th
  April we welcomed Logan James and Serena Vivien Jane Amos into the family of the Church through their 

Baptism at Sellindge’ 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
http://www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


Dear Friends                Smeeth Rectory 
 

Since the beginning of this year, the community of Mersham has been without a Villager magazine.  I am now pleased 

to report that a new editor has now been found and publication and communication can now be resumed.  If anyone 

would like to submit anything for the Villager, please contact Alix Hodges on ajmhodges@hotmail.co.uk 

As one vacancy is now filled, this also a month in which another one arises.  Ian Campbell has worked with me as a 

colleague for over three years and as he and Margaret look towards retirement I would like to express my thanks for 

all the work they have undertaken during that time, not only in Mersham but also within the other five communities 

which make up our Benefice of churches. 

As many of you will already know, I am also looking towards retirement at the end of August, so from September 

onwards the Benefice will be in a period of what the church calls interregnum – a latin word meaning between reigns. 

I hope no member of the clergy will ever think of themselves as reigning as king or queen over churches and 

communities, but in this period of time the focus falls away from one or two people in leadership positions to one 

where everyone has a part to play in proclaiming that the Kingdom of God is amongst us all.  However, more thoughts 

about this in the next few months……. 

The beginning of this month is also a time when the wider church looks at the implications of a time of waiting.   

After Jesus’ resurrection from the dead and immediately before he finally returned to heaven, he told his disciples to 

wait until they received power.  However, they had very little idea of what they were waiting for or how long the 

process would take.  

As we celebrate the end of one period of waiting and prepare for and encounter a further one, I hope we will await 

what may come with hope, expectation and patience.          Richard 
 

Please feel free to contact either Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 or if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk  
 

 
 

Do you recognise anyone in this picture, it’s from a British Legion event in the Village Hall (then the Red Triangle 

Hut) from the late 1930’s early 1940’s.  Larger picture and others can be viewed at the Parish Office and Pop In. 

Are you one of the children? Is your mum or dad in the picture? Or any other person you know? 

mailto:ajmhodges@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.a20churches.org.uk/


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JUNE 2017 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners / Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)        

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 5
th

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 12
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 13
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 13
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 14
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday 21
st
  7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 24
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 26
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk - In - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 28
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SATURDAY 3
rd

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

SUNDAY 4
th

 – SCOUTS OPEN DAY – MAIN HALL – 11am – 3pm 
 

THURSDAY 8
th

 – GENERAL ELECTION – DURLING HALL – 7am to 10pm 
 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required) 

 

SATURDAY 10
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – From 12 NOON 
 

Under new management 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JUNE 2017 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk           www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted October 2016 – P Cogan of Barrow Hill.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *JUNE* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 1
st
, 15

th
 and 29

th
 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 2
nd

, 16
th

 and 30
th

 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not 

work, it is a good idea to have at least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the 

phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE JULY 2017 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on TUESDAY JUNE 20
th

 2017  with a ‘contact’ name, address and / or 

tel number (not for publication) phone 07437C 948 509 and I will collect.         
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AGM FENCING Ltd 
 

Potten Farm, Sellindge 
 

Fence Panels                    Concrete posts 
 

Trellis                               Aggregates 
 

Timber Posts                               Decorative Stone 
 

Gates                               Cement 
 

Free Delivery Service 
 

Mon – Fri 8am to 5pm  Sat 8am to 12.30pm 
Call 01303 812 922 or visit us 

 


